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MEMORANDUM 

 
Meeting Date:   July 19, 2022 
 

To:   City Commission  
 

Through:  Shawn D. Smith, City Attorney 
    
From:   Nathalia A. Mellies, Assistant City Attorney 

 
Re: Amendment to a Development Agreement for the property located 

at 541 White Street otherwise known as Peary Court 

 
On July 12, 2022, the City Attorney’s Office and the Applicant were provided with a 

draft of the proposed amendments to the Development Agreement for the property 
located at 541 White Street otherwise known as Peary Court by City staff. Due to 
the late submission, this office was unable to review the staff-proposed amendments 

prior to the agenda being published by the City Clerk.   
 
We will thoroughly review prior to the special meeting.  However, not having 

reviewed this document and other documents that we have been told by staff are 
forthcoming, we did not want the Commission to think this was a joint draft by us 

or that we fully agreed with its contents at this point.  
 
As always, please contact us with any questions, concerns or comments you may 

have. 
 

 


